
STOCKBRIDGE SELECT BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Thursday, August 11, 2022 

6:30 p.m. 

ZOOM MEETING - TOWN OFFICES, 50 MAIN STREET 
  
Present:  
Patrick White, Chuck Cardillo, Jamie Minacci and Mike Canales 

 
Call to Order: 
Patrick called the meeting to order. 

 
Public Comments/Informal Discussion 

Patrick moved Gould Meadows in connection to the Josh Billings to the top of the list. Patti 
Spector, the Josh Billings race director explained that there needed to be some changes to 
the race; the end/finish line/parking  and the bash. She is requesting to use Gould 

Meadows for parking as they are no longer have the option of using Tanglewood. Patrick 
stated three options: 1) let Conservation Commission or chair Ron Brouker make the 

decision, 2)declaring an emergency and acting as a Board 3) put it on a future agenda 
creating a 2-week delay. Patti said that two weeks would make it extremely difficult. Jamie 
made a motion that they make this an emergency and decide tonight. Chuck seconded; all 

were in favor. They need parking on Sunday, September 18th for 450 – 500 cars. Chuck and 
Ron were leery about the usage for parking. The one field in question is the one directly 
behind the parking area. Ron stated it is a hay field not a parking lot and if it rains, it will 

be a mud lot. Hay also burns easily. There is also no access for cars which must be 
addressed. Patti said there will be attendants there throughout the event. It was noted that 

alcohol is also illegal on the property. Ron requested trash pick-ap and porta potties on 
site. Patti agreed. Chuck was concerned with using protected property and opens up use 
for others. Patti said that the Josh Billings would be covering any issues resulting from the 

use of the lot. Ron said that if an emergency basis he would like the Selectmen to make the 
decision. 

After much discussion, Patrick made a motion that they allow the Josh to use Gould 
Meadows for parking for the 2022 road race without any implication that this is policy of 
the Town or is for future road races or any other events; on an emergency basis. Jamie 

seconded;  all were in favor. 
 
Public Comments/Informal Discussion 

Patrick stated that per an HHS request, everyone should get their 1st and 2nd boosters shots 
if not already. 

Next, Patrick said that there will be a PowerPoint posted on the intersection and will put it 
on the agenda for the 25th. 
Patrick asked for the public to ask questions on any topic, ask about updates, or for the 

board to provide brief, informal updates. 
Ron Brouker asked the status of the dog and cat fountain. Mike said that work is 
continuing with it to be completed by next spring. 

Patrick said they received a request to ban planes on the bowl and Mike said that under the 
great pond’s statute, Towns have the authority to make rule and regulations on aircraft 

usage, but first must first be approved by the Massachusetts Aeronautical Commission. 
Therefore, they can develop a proposed bylaw to go to Town Meeting, but first must be sent 
to the Massachusetts Aeronautical Commission for approval. 



Patrick said that they have received many questions around grants. Mike said that they 
just received funding for design ($100,000) for the second Averic Road bridge, followed by 

going out for a $500,000 construction grant in 2023. They have received a Shared Streets 
$132,000 grant for crosswalks, the town is receiving RAP funding (winter road assistance 

program) $142,000. The Street Lights committee has brought in $62,000. Working with the 
Agricultural, the have the USDA $70,000 for the Hemlocks.  Through the MVP program, 
they a  part of a culvert community grant: $295,000 for the initial study and additional 

money as each community identifies a single culvert to be a priority project, the Hawthorne 
Street culvert replacement has been identified and applying for a 1.2-million-dollar FEMA 
grant. 

Patrick asked how the Town compares to surrounding towns of similar size as grants 
receipts. Mike answered that it varies. Once they get Ch. 90 review for the Tuckerman 

Bridge, they will apply for up to a million dollars for a Mass Works grant.  
Mike noted that the Council on Aging will be having a reopening reception in September 
and the Town board has been re-established. 

The Swap Shop should reopen in the spring. 
Remarking on a small spot of Cemetery digging; Patrick said that it is being looked into. 

The first two month's cost of hybrid meeting coverage for June and July 2022 was $945.00. 
It cannot be continued at this cost and boards with secretaries will run their meetings in 
the future. 

Next, Patrick brought up Residential Tax Exemption. Jay Bikofsky, Finance Committee 
chair, said that the Selectmen represent all town residents and a detailed real estate tax 
evaluation study should be done to see what majority benefits the most and which benefits 

the least. Then documents should be circulated, addressing numbers, increases, savings; 
prior to a public meeting open to all residents. The Finance Committee requests a meeting 

prior to this with the Select Board, Town Administrator and Town Assessor. 
Chucky said that the public comments listed on the agenda are agenda items, not public 
comment. Chuck said that the tax exemption discussion be moved as they are not ready to 

discuss it, he is not ready to discuss it in detail and they need to schedule a meeting 
devoted to this topic. He did not feel that it was an appropriate time for this discussion. 
Patrick said that he wanted Mike to provide some sample numbers for the public. Chuck 

made a motion to remove this from tonight’s agenda. Jamie seconded; Aye Chuck, Aye 
Jamie, Patrick abstained. Steven Stern commented that they need to take broad strokes 

and encourage more full-time residents. Joseph Newberg was against a residential 
exemption. Chuck said that it is a very important topic the effects everyone and he needs 
time to get all of the information he can. Patty Caya said she appreciated the data but 

hopes the board presents data on the targeted population basing this need on. Mary Berle 
said she appreciates the intent but questioned how it effects someone like her with more 

than one property. She asked if there were any Ch 90 submissions or any DOT grants. 
Mike said that the Averic planning grant was submitted in May and are approved. They 
have secured the Shared Streets $132,000 grant for crosswalks. She specifically asked if 

chapter 90 was submitted and if there is any work on the intent to connect Pinewoods to 
Main Street with bike paths? Mike said he was not aware of that project. Patrick said that 
he planned on putting this on an upcoming meeting. Mike said he will reach out to 

Berkshire Regional Planning on the Complete Streets to get the status on where they are 
with Stockbridge. Steve Knopf requested an update on the Larrywaug Bridge project and 

the restoration of his property. Mike said that he would address it with him. Jim Balfanz 
said he believed that they have always had one tax in Town rate and if there has ever been 
more than one in Town. Patrick said he could not answer that. Patty Caya asked if there a 

mechanism to find out if any marijuana related businesses have applied for licenses in 
Town. Mike said she could do a public request and Chuck said he did not know of any. 



 
Parking and Electric Charging Station Discussion 

Laura Dubester, Chair of the Green Communities Committee, thanked the committee and 

gave an update on installing electric vehicle charging stations. They engaged Guardian 

Energy as a consultant for a proposal. The back side of the Town Offices by the Police 

Station was identified as the best place for stations. They are looking at the level two 

chargers. They are possibly looking for up to $50,000 in grant funding from National Grid 

and the DEP. They think that there is enough room on that side of the Town Offices for 

about 10 -12 parking spaces. Chuck said he was ok with these as long as there is no cost 

to the tax payers. 

Cara Farrell, Town Planner from Berkshire Regional Planning reviewed her power point 

presentation shown below: 

  

  

  



  

  

  

Mike said that encouraging the use of Town Hall for parking to help with the congestion 

downtown would be the first step and simple signage would maximize the use. Ron Brouker 

suggested a time limit as many business owners park all day on the street. Limited parking 

time was also discussed. Patrick said he would like to see a specific recommended proposal 

with the cost and bring it back for a vote. Mike said that this is the first attempt. 

Take action on meeting minutes for July 14th and July 28th. Patrick asked to bring this 

back to the next meeting. 

Conservation Commission: requested appointment to SBSC 

Jamie made a motion to appoint Sally Underwood-Miller to the SBSC. Patrick seconded; all 

were in approval. 

Affordable Housing Trust Fund 
Patrick said that they have a number of candidates who have requested appointment to 

this board of seven. Chuck said that he has not seen the letters. Patrick said that there are 
9 candidates and he would get them to Chuck and Jamie. Patrick said that Liz Wheeler 

asked to be the Planning Board Representative and Jamie was interested in being the 
Select Board rep. For time for Chuck and Jamie to review the applicants, Patrick made a 
motion to continue the question about the Affordable Housing Trust Fund. Chuck 

seconded; all were in favor. 



 
Select Board Internship: Discussion will be continued. 

Project updates: 
Mike said that the Tuckerman Bridge initial assessment on the abutments was done and 

the footings do not need to be completely replaced. They will seek the 1-million-dollar Mass 
Works grant (a 2-million-dollar project). The Averic Road Bridge is completed and closed 
out. All money reimbursements were in for the Averic and Interlaken Bridges.  

 
Upcoming Elections 

- Sign Warrant for September 6, 2022 State Primaries 

Patrick made a motion to delegate Kim Shaw to request the details for the following 

election dates: Tuesday, September 6, 2022 and Tuesday, November 8, 2022. Chuck 

seconded; all were in favor. 

Adjournment: 

With no further business, Patrick adjourned the meeting.  

Please see https://ctsbtv.org/government-channel-1303/ to view the full meeting. 

 

https://ctsbtv.org/government-channel-1303/

